










 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Nace, Mark S [mailto:nace@mail.ku.edu]  
Sent: Thursday, January 19, 2006 2:42 PM 
To: Lynn Zollner 
Subject: Supporting Murphy-Bromelsick House on the Lawrence Registry of Historic 
Places 
 
Lynn, 
  
We would like to comment to the City Commission in support of the Murphy-
Bromelsick House nomination for the Lawrence Registry of Historic Places. 
  
We believe the Murphy-Bromelsick House is noteworthy for several reasons and 
surely deserves the designation. 
  
First, the historic value of the home to the community supercedes debate.  In fact, 
Kathy has fond recollections of attending the Bromelsick Christmas party at Hoch 
Auditorium when in gradeschool. 
  
Lawrence, as a tourist destination, would be enhanced by the registration of this 
house and others like it.  Following through with the designation to makes sense. 
  
The house is an architecture style which is increasingly rare in Lawrence today; as a 
representative of the earliest structures in the city lived in by "average" people.  It 
represents the working class neighborhood it is situated in quite well. 
  
The remarkable investments made by the East Lawrence community and the City of 
Lawrence to rescue the house are evidence of a community vitality which deserves 
notice and support.   
  
We believe that East Lawrence has great potential. This designation would further 
encourage the positive developments and investments already occurring in the 
neighborhood. 
  
The designation can add nothing but stability and puts the neighborhood and the 
city on a positive path for the future. 
  
As resident home owners in the neighborhood of Hobbs Park and the Murphy-
Bromelsick House, we strongly support this effort and thank you for your 
consideration. 
  
Sincerely, 
  
Mark &Kathy Nace 
  
1012 Pennsylvania St 
Lawrence KS  66044 



  
  
  
  
  
  


